

January 3rd, 2025

Hello NOL Family,

My name is Matt Worsham and I am honored to have been elected President of NOL Little League's Board of Directors for the 2025 season. As an NOL Little League alumni, I spent endless days at NOL every season during my playing days from Tee Ball through Majors. Along with my two brothers, David & Mark, and my parents, Carol & Ronnie, NOL was truly the Worsham's second home for the majority of our childhood. Because of this, NOL is very special to me. The friendships I made at NOL with teammates and their families continue today, and in many cases have grown into second generations.

A few years ago, when the time came to register my sons for Tee Ball, I came back to NOL for the first time in over 20 years. When I saw the fields and park again, I was filled with memories from my playing days, and was so thankful that NAS and NOL continued their relationship that began in 1960. I was excited knowing that I had the opportunity for my family (wife, Karen, and sons, Luke & Reese) to experience the fun that I shared with family and friends "back in the day."

However, I knew all the fun and baseball didn't happen on its own. It took management and direction from steadfast volunteers to keep the park running. For the past 7 years, Patrick Barnett and Neil Wheeler, former President and Vice President, along with their wives Leah and Brendi, have been those dedicated volunteers. They have put in countless time and immeasurable energy into NOL, and the park would not be where it is today without them. Please join me in giving them all a heartfelt thank you!

Looking ahead to the Spring 2025 season, your Board of Directors is poised and ready to lead NOL into its 65th year. Vice-President Ronnie Roberts Jr., also a fellow NOL alumni, already has me beat with the number of hours that he, and his dad, have put into the NOL grounds. Look out for upgrades around the park, and more to come.

Finally, thank you for being a part of the NOL community. Thank you for cheering on the players, volunteering as coaches, helping in the concession stand, and sponsoring teams. What makes this league and park so special is you, the NOL family, and the relationships that we build through the game.

I look forward to seeing you on March 1st for Opening Day of the 2025 season.

Play Ball!

Matt Worsham

President, NOL Board of Directors



Matt, age 7



Ronnie, age 11



Matt & Ronnie